BARRINGTON UNITED BOWLING CLUB NEWSLETTER

20th March 2013
Welcome to all members to the March newsletter from your club.

We have had some new members join our club since Xmas. To you all we hope you make good friends at Barrington United and enjoy your bowls.  These members include Bryony Immers, ex Linwood, Eugene Skerrett and Glen Manley as new bowlers.

It is with deep regret that I must mention the passing of one of our colourful members in Bobby O’Brien, Bob is certainly missed around our social hours and still regularly discussed by all and remembered. Thanks for your contribution to the club over many seasons Bob.  A member since 1989.

We have had several members with problems with health and have missed quite a bit of bowls. These include Des Woods, Arthur Regan, Roy Brown, Dave McVicar, Roger Southgate Croy, Ken Newsome, Morrie Goddard, Alan Irving, Ted Tentori and Flo Hughes.  I know some of you are back at bowls, we hope the rest of you improve and at least are back to bowls next season.
Events still to be played this season:
Wednesday 27th March – Women OPEN TRIPLES 10am.

Thursday 11th April – OPEN TRIPLES Mixed Monthly 12.30pm.

Saturday – play each Saturday from 1pm – names on board in club lounge by late Saturday morning – draw completed around 12 noon.  Please make yourselves available to keep the club spirit and friendship going.  There will be plenty of time over the winter months for those odd jobs after the season.
Saturday 23rd March – Mixed Drawn Handicap Triples 

Saturday 30th March – Easter – if sufficient names we will have mini tournament.

Saturday 6th April / 13th April / 20th April = Aggregate event with winner each Saturday and overall winners – Sponsored by Speights Breweries (Lion Nathan).

Note Closing day 20th April play starts 12.30pm and presentation of trophies and food after play. 

MIB – Mates in Bowls – on for five Wednesdays.  – this event went well pre Xmas 2012 and we would like to have another event prior to Xmas 2013.  If you have any contacts for any teams let Dave Thompson know.  Advertising will start July / August 2013.
Bowls NZ “XMAS BOWLS” events – of our four we had two that were washed out and / or partly completed.  A group is having social bowls only this Friday at 4.30pm and any helpers would be appreciated.  There will be 24 playing bowls so we need up to eight helpers PLEASE.  Don’t leave this to other members – come between 4.30 and 7pm Friday or let Dave Thompson know if you can help prior to that day. 
Grants Whisky Corner to Corner 

The regional finals were held last Saturday at Burnside BC and congratulations to Pat McGarva our representative.

Cancellation INFO LINE for Centre bowls if poor weather.  3512225

Sponsors:

Our club is dependent on our sponsors if we are to survive. They play a major part of our income from tournament sponsors or Charitable Trusts that cover various projects around the club.  Please tell sponsors you are from Barrington United when supporting them.
Our club Motto: We support our sponsors because they support us.

Tournament sponsors:

Ascot TV on Colombo                   Fresh Meats Barrington        Lion Nathan Breweries

Plumb Right Plumbing Services     AMI Insurance Sydenham    Briggs Auto Services

SBS Bank             Lamb and Hayward            Beckenham Court Retirement Village               
Club booklet sponsors:

House of Travel Barrington    CIVIC Video    Anderson and Hill- Barrington Mall
 Bark Avenue Grooming    Unichem Pharmacy           Subway Barrington

Charitable Trust:   Pub Charity / Canterbury Community Trust / Bendigo Valley Sports Foundation
Briggs Auto – Warrant of Fitness voucher for $30 from Adrian Oulaghan / Dave Thompson.  Purchase now as need to be used by November 2013. This is a good deal.  The club charging $30 for $36 job.  We have five still to sell.  I can recommend Briggs Auto Services Barrington Street.  
Club security: Please remember to lock club house and gate if you are last to leave but firstly set the club alarm.  Club alarm and gate lock same combination but also when opening gate roll lock barrel around off the combination when opening.  We will have several unwanted visitors otherwise.  Club security can be a real issue.
Thursday Triples Monthly Tournament – Roger Southgate Croy / John Chisholm as convenors have had successful Thursday events so far this season. Well done.
Rosalind McKeefry, catering organiser, would like some men to volunteer for roster for afternoon tea helpers, please contact Rosalind.  I was told Rosalind had to make all the sandwiches last Thursday, please give sometime to help or these events won’t happen. There is only April tournament left so can someone volunteer to help in kitchen PLEASE.
Club Championships   

The women championship pairs and singles still to be played and triples completed with Pat McGarva (s) Rosalind McKeefry and Rhonda Irving winners.  Well done.
The mens triples will be completed this Saturday with final of side 9am and final 1pm.  Pairs into final side also then final.  This should be completed within week or so also.
All other championships completed and all the best to those in Champion of Champions over next few weeks or those who have completed their events congratulations for getting that far.

Interclub results – After Xmas.
Manning Cup – Barrington United 9 of 14 wins 64.29% 3rd equal of 28 clubs.

Eights – Men – 23 points – only 5th in section but winner of section 28 points.

Sevens – Men – 18 points and 3rd equal.

Well done to all who completed and the combined women / men Manning Cup proved successful and thanks to all women who played.  This first at Barrington United.

OPEN MIXED TRIPLES – Sunday 23rd February – full green of bowlers.  Sponsors for this tournament was Shirlene and Owen Giddens and this included excellent prize money, catering for morning tea and BBQ after play and all raffle prizes.  Thanks you to you both for this excellent venture.  Thanks to all the helpers also.
